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Paar Member,
AFRICAN MIGRANT BIRDS IN NIGLRIA

An Appeal for Information and Co-operative Study

Despite the impracticability of holding conventional meetings, our
Soclety has exhibited every sign of flourishing since its inception 2%
years &go. Membership has increased steadlly, finances are healthy,
and the BULLETIN has appeared regularly. Recently it has been felt
that the time is ripe for some co-operative investipgation by members, **
and the study of African bird migration in Nigeria is a worthy and
ideal subject.

In an article in the accompanying issue of the BULLETIN, J.H.Elgood
nas outlined the major problems to be resolved, and has given a family-
oy-family list to show the species which are thought to be migratory.

If all members of the Society could assist in this national project by
zgathering further information within the next year, some real progress
#11L be made, and Elgood's article is by way of appeal for such help.
Regrettably, thie appeal appears two or three weeks later than anticip-
ated, at a time when much migration of African birds has just occurred,
sut systematic study over the forthecoming l2-month period could produce o
1 great deal of invaluable information. The list of birds in the article
is very probably incomplete, so that you, as a member living more or less
sontinuously in, or retired from, a specific area of Nigeria, have reason
o believe that such~and-such a bird is migrsatory, we would be very
grateful if omissions were brought to our attention. Whet we want is
dates, detes at specific areas of observation. If enough raw data can

bpe collected in this way, spread over most of Nigeria, some pattern of
novement may well emerge for species that have so far seemed no more

than sporadic. We also need to know whether breeding of the species in
gquestion occurs in your arsa, if this can be ascertained.

Ideally, information on migration should be obtained by systematic
aatching at a locality. First and last dates should be recorded, and
the duration, direction and volume ofpassage when apparent. Seasonal
fluctuation in numbers of a species which is present throughout the
year is important, since such a species might well in fact be migrant.
Memberg who would be kind enough to undertake studies of migrants will
find the Society's Field Cards a convenient way of recording and sending
in their data. What is needed, then, is recording of birds at a locality
as regularly and systematically as possible, and members who feel that
they could participate in this work are invited to get in touch with any
of the undersigned to give any data that they may already have, or to
seek additional information or advice.

J.H.Elgood, University of London
Goldsmiths! College, New Cross, S.E.1lh4

C.H.Fry, Ahmadu Bello University, Zaria
R.E.8harland, P.0,Box 791, Kano

** See also the Notice
'"MIDWINTER CENSUS OF WILDFOWL' on p. 76 ~Editor.



